




12th October 2023

Opposition to the Barrytown Flats Mineral Sand Mine

Dear Council Members,

I am writing to express my strong opposition to the proposed mining operation by TiGa
Minerals in the Barrytown Flats area on the South Island's West Coast. I believe this
venture will have severe and irreversible consequences for the environment and the
unique taonga species, the tāiko or Westland petrel. Here are eight compelling reasons
why this mining proposal should be rejected:

1. Environmental Destruction: TiGa Minerals' open-cast mining operation threatens
to cause significant and irreversible damage to the coastal ecosystem. This area
is of ecological importance, and mining it would disrupt the delicate balance that
sustains various species and their habitats.

2. Threat to Taonga Species: The tāiko, or Westland petrel, is a taonga species and
is already vulnerable. The mining method proposed by TiGa Minerals puts this
species at great risk. We cannot afford to jeopardize the existence of such a
unique and precious bird.

3. Uncertain Environmental Impact: Despite assurances from the mining company,
there is no certainty regarding how the mining activities will affect local
waterways, springs, and the nearby coastal lagoon. Any harm to these water
sources could have long-lasting and detrimental consequences for the entire
ecosystem.

4. Inadequate Oversight: The current local councils have shown a concerning level
of leniency and potential conflicts of interest in approving mining projects in the
region. The proposed mining project should not be entrusted to councils that
might not act impartially.

5. Risk to Tourism: The West Coast is celebrated for its scenic beauty and tourism
industry. The constant heavy truck traffic resulting from the mining operation will
deter tourists and cyclists from enjoying the coastal road, ultimately impacting
the local economy.



6. Safety Hazards: The already narrow and winding Coast Road poses a significant
risk to both cyclists and drivers. Introducing an additional 50 truck and trailer
movements a day, as well as 160 car trips, will significantly increase the risk of
accidents and fatalities.

7. Alternative Economic Avenues: The West Coast's economy has diversified over
the years, with tourism emerging as a significant contributor. The claim that the
region needs every mining project is outdated and ignores the positive economic
impacts of the booming tourism sector.

8. Coastal Inundation: The mining operation could exacerbate coastal erosion and
inundation problems that are already plaguing the region. The proposed bund
may not be sufficient to protect against the changes in hydrology and rising sea
levels, putting local properties at risk.

In conclusion, I strongly urge you to reject the TiGa Minerals mining proposal for the
Barrytown Flats. The potential economic benefits do not outweigh the significant
environmental damage and risks posed to the region's unique wildlife and tourist
industry. I hope the decision-making process is taken out of council hands to ensure
transparency and impartiality.

Thank you for considering my concerns and advocating for the preservation of the West
Coast's natural beauty and ecological treasures.

Sincerely,

Katie Anderson




